ST. EDMUND’S CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL
Windrows, New Church Farm, Skelmersdale. WN8 8NP

Tel/Fax: 01695 724798
Email: bursar@st-edmunds.lancs.sch.uk
Web: www.stedmundswestlancs.co.uk

Wednesday 13" November 2024
Dear Ashley Dalton MP

We are the School Council of St. Edmund’s Catholic Primary School in New Church Farm, Skelmersdale. We are
writing to express our unhappiness at the news of the local pool Nye Bevan, Skelmersdale closing down. We use
the pool twice a week to learn how to swim. We feel the pool is a very important place because:

® We learn about water safety. There is a river in our area and when it rains the river can become quite
swollen. There is a danger that children can fall into river and if they cannot swim they will drown.

e ltis a place where people exercise and therefore it helps them to be healthy. This can have an affect
people’s mental health.

e Some children may be very good at swimming and could become an Olympic swimmer, but if they do
not have the opportunity to learn or practise this is an opportunity which will taken away from them.

e Learning to swim can help you to learn other activities such as scuba diving, synchronise swimming,
paddle boards and kayaking.

e Swimming is good fun.

e This effects the whole community, other schools, babies learning how to swim and older people
keeping fit. The swimming pool is a hub for people where they can make friends and socialise.

e All children in all schools will be affected.

e Not all parents can afford swimming lessons so it is important we attend as a school so that all
children can learn to swim and be safe.

e Not everyone has a car and because of either poor public transport or not having enough money
families will not be able to use the swimming pools in other areas.

e If we do not have a swimming pool in Skelmersdale many children will not be able to learn how to
swim, which is a statutory right.

We suggest that you could close one pool down and keep one pool open. We feel that as the children in Ormskirk
have access to the swimming pool in Tarleton, the council should close Ormskirk pool and keep Nye Bevan pool
open.

We would be very grateful if you could take our concerns into consideration when you are making the final
decision.

Yours faithfully

The School Council and the children of St. Edmund’s
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Year Three and Four
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